TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON MAY 29, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd,  A. Q. Lee, and James Lee-All Quality Construction  ABSENT: George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem
Council Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Discussion on Town Hall Project: Mayor Richardson stated that we have some problems with the construction next door.  Mr. Lee stated that the drainage pipe runs the length of the building.  When the rain comes the water comes up in the building.  Ken has spoken with several companies and explained the issue and they said that we would need to run a camera to look at the pipe and see what is going on.  We need to see if there are cracks, separation, blockage, etc.  There are several options that can be done.  One is to put in a liner in the existing pipe and it will make the pipe smaller in diameter.  There is another technique that sprays the inside of the existing pipe to make it look like a new pipe.  The cost of the liner will be around $100 per foot.  There is about 120 feet of pipe there now.  Mr. A. Q. from All Quality Construction stated that the pipe has to be fixed before we can do any construction.  Mr. James Lee asked if there is another tie in drainage line that can be utilized.  Ken stated that there isn’t one close by.  Mr. A. Q. stated that he spoke with Joe about raising the floor of the existing building four inches to keep the building from flooding.  Mr. A. Q. stated that the pipe has to be stabilized and move ahead with the project.  The structural engineer stated that the walls are stable and doesn’t see any issues with the existing buildings.  There are some cracks but that is just normal for the age of the building.  Mayor Richardson asked if we need an engineer to look at it or can we just move ahead. Ken and Mr. A. Q. stated that they would recommend an engineer look at it.  The Town uses Hanna Engineering as their civil engineer.  Mr. A. Q. and Mr. James did not have a problem with using Hanna Engineering for this portion of the project.  Mayor Richardson stated that we need them to get prices as soon as possible.  Mr. Miller asked if there is any extra money from the county to do this.  Mr. Lee stated no there is no extra but we are working on several ways to get it funded.  Council agreed to run the project through All Quality Construction and Hanna Engineering.  Mr. Carter feels that we need to do the best work on this pipe for it last many years.  We are going to put in this money into a new Town Hall and need the best work and not the cheapest work done.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to use Hanna Engineering to work with All Quality Construction to fix the problem on the pipe in the new Town Hall building.  It was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
